FINANCE SUB COMMITTEE - MINUTES

Old Newton with Dagworth & Gipping Parish Council 

Wednesday 9th November 2016 – 7.30pm at the Chairman’s home address
Present:  
Cllrs, K Goudy (Chairman), A Mole (Councillor), J Miller (Councillor), 

K Price (Clerk / RFO – Responsible finance officer).
Year End Accounts: 2014 / 2015
· This years external audit with BDO was completed with no issues raised.  
· The internal audit with Heelis & Lodge was completed with no issues and all records and bank statements were found in good financial order and following best practice.

· The summary of account spending was uploaded onto the village website under our transparency code.

· The clerk has submitted a VAT reclaim from 2015-2016 to date for £1,298.49

· It was agreed to replace Cllr Shelley with Cllr Mole as the new Finance Committee Cllr following the resignation of Cllr Shelley – we are still awaiting bank papers to be authorised accordingly to add Cllr Mole as a signatory on the account.
Financial Regs / Standing Orders / Code of Conduct

· Financial Regs were adopted at the September meeting 2013
· Standing Orders were reviewed and updated at the October meeting 2014.  
· The council also adopted the SALC local code of conduct in July 2014. 
We need to look at these again this year if only to review / update again if necessary.  Committee agreed that every two years or so was sufficient with the adoption of anything specific under separate cover and previous meetings.  To be raised as agenda item at the December meeting.
Risk Assessments

The original risk assessment undertaken on 7th October 2009 was discussed / reviewed with no changes made again this year.  The majority of our risks remain low and as we do not have any petty cash or online banking and are still approving and signing for payments and expenses at full council meetings with two signatures, it was agreed we do not need to make any amendments to the present risk assessment.  This document is available to any Cllr who would like a copy by email.
Review Effectiveness of the internal audit

The internal audit documents were issued to Heelis and Lodge on 13th May 2016, they were provided with our audit dates and the date of our June meeting for sign off, the Clerk chased them on 30th May and they had only been delivered to a third party auditor on Saturday 28th May who had not been told of the urgency of the return.  Trevor Brown is a self employed accountant that has completed our audit on behalf of Heelis and Lodge for the last three years.  I would propose to Cllrs that we do not use Heelis and Lodge again and instead go either directly to Mr Brown or to SALC who can also provide this service.  Cllr Mole advised that the clerk should check PI cover with Trevor Brown.  After discussion it was agreed to recommend SALC for our internal auditor to be approved at the December meeting.  Clerk to speak to SALC for more detail of costs before the December meeting.
External Audit – Agreed and discussed at last years Finance review meeting to remain with the SALC recommendation and not go it alone for external audit process 2017 and onwards.  Clerk has submitted our preferred dates for next years audit as being mid to end of June 2017.
Budget & Precept Discussion for  2017 / 2018
The budget figures were discussed and the clerk agreed to print the amended template ready for the December full council meeting.  The precept needs to be agreed prior to submission to MSDC in January 2017.  Last year we ring fenced £6,000 in order to ensure we keep the budget / precept in line with previous years.  Even ringfencing £6,500 this year will still mean an increased precept of £2,955 almost 15%to £22,810.00.  It was agreed to recommend the increase at the December meeting in view of the fact that the precept has remained unchanged for the last three years.  
The Parish Council need to take into consideration that employment costs are a significant contributor to the increased costs as employment law has changed and we are now having to pay holiday pay, pension, NI and PAYE contributions which account for half of the increased precept amount.  The remainder coming from increased grass cutting costs, cemetery and increased computer / licencing costs.
The following projects were removed from the budget process and ringfenced from reserve funds:-
· Cemetery

£1,500.00

· Contingency

£1,000.00

· Bus Shelter

£1,000.00

· Notice Boards

£500.00

· Broadband

£500.00

· Elections 2019

£1000.00
· Speed reduction

£1000.00

We agreed to increase the elections fund this year and again over the next two years to ensure enough funds are ringfenced for the elections in 2019.  We will need circa £2,000 to pay for a contested election should we have one.
Streetlights
Cllr Shave mentioned at the November meeting that we should look to install further streetlights / increase the lighting through the centre of the village.  The Clerk advised that this was not a viable option and the parish council did not have adequate funds without borrowing more money to increase the number of lighting units or raising the height of the lamps (this will have possible ramifications as many of our lights were G39 and therefore not able to raise the lamps)  The lights are standard and designed not to glare into people’s homes.  There is little we can do to alter the current situation without considerable additional expense.  The committee agreed to recommend that we leave the lights alone.
Meeting finished 20.50hrs

PAGE  
490

